
 Start around 4:40pm 

 Ms. Ochoa presented members of the school site council with the LALPA and LALA LCAP for 
 the 2022-2023 school year. Copies of both LCAPs were distributed to members of the council. 

 For both LALPA and LALA, Ms. Ochoa presented an overview of the  budget and how parents, 
 students and teachers are part of deciding how some funds will be used. Ms Ochoa also 
 outlined the goals that were set and the outcomes that were reached over the course of the 
 academic year. Among other items, Ms. Ochoa discussed academic achievement goals, 
 meeting the social-emotional needs of the students, and ensuring the safety of all students and 
 staff. 

 Following the presentation of of each sites LCAP, Ms. Ochoa asked members of the council for 
 their thoughts on the strengths and needs of each site. 

 During the LALPA presentation, a parent suggested the social media platforms be managed 
 better, consolidating all sites instead of having separate accounts for the Primary, Middle and 
 high schools. A parent also had a question about the suspension process and Ms Ochoa 
 clarified. Another parent said they would like their children to have more opportunities to leave 
 Lincoln Heights and have outing opportunities. 

 Regarding the strengths of LALPA, parents commented that the suspensions were very low and 
 the expulsions were non-existent. They also commented that student engagement was very 
 positive. Regarding the needs of LALPA, parents commented that enrollment needed to improve 
 and absences needed to be reduced. They also would like to see more parent engagement. 
 One parent said they would like even more social-emotional support for parents and staff. They 
 also emphasized the need for a security guard. They would also like to see an improvement in 
 the appearance of the school and make it more presentable. 

 Regarding the strengths of LALA, parents commented that the PBIS was effective. Suspension 
 and expulsion are also fairly low. A teacher commented that they really appreciated how the 
 LALA farm was incorporated into the school. They commented that the sports program was a 
 strength but they suggested a cheer team or even other after school activities. 
 Regarding the needs of LALA, as with the primary academy, enrollment and attendance need to 
 improve and they would like a parent coordinator. As with the primary school, they would also 
 like to see improvements in the visual appearance of LALA. 

 End 5:51pm 


